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‘THE  WHISPER’
Official Newsletter of Bowen Zonta Club Inc.
District 24   Area 7  Club 1476
Volume 1    Number 4
October 2004
WHAT’S  HAPPENING
On the 13th October instead of a Guest Speaker we will be conducting a Bookfest/Auction.  This entails each member bringing along something they have read and enjoyed and which they believe a fellow Zontian may enjoy reading. (It doesn’t mean you clean out old junky books, or that you rush out and buy the latest best seller).  These books will be auctioned and form a fund raiser, at the same time as spreading enjoyment for members.

NEXT  MEETING

Wednesday 10th November
7pm Castle Motor Lodge
Apologies to

Angela Cornwell
4786 1496 (h)
4785 1255 (W)

Remember if no apology received, full payment for dinner is owed to the club.
[image: image5.emf] 

 

CONTACTS
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President


Laraine Smith

4785 1230

Treasurer


Maxine Todd


4785 2236


gmttomatoes@bigpond.com
Secretary


Lara Finlayson

4786 2368


0414 847 538


bpools@tpg.com.au
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 From the President

Members have certainly enjoyed the past few dinner meetings due to the imagination and great work from the Program Committee.  Some clever ladies correctly guessed the pieces of stone/cement came from the Berlin Wall when these were passed around the tables.  It was also entertaining to have to find your ‘partner’ for dinner through the matching of names of famous women on another occasion.  Getting to know each other only enhances fellowship within our club and so the efforts of those responsible for these (and yet to come) activities were much appreciated – thank you to Cheryl and her Committee!

One of the main reasons we join Zonta International is to ‘advance the status of women’ not only in our local community but also for women in other lands.  In order to do this we rely heavily on fund raising and giving as best we are able.  Thus, our Club conducts as many fund raising activities as possible each year so that we can meet our already acknowledged commitments and perhaps any other worthwhile causes that come about.  Our Finance and Fund Raising Committee is therefore an extremely important committee indeed.  Much work and effort is always expended by those who belong to this committee.  However, they should not feel alone as we all need to support this committee through the giving of ideas for raising funds and being involved in activities once organized.  We all have some ownership of this committee due to the very nature of us being a service club.  With this in mind, I ask all members to assist Betty Anne’s committee so that we have a successful year. 

A reminder:

· If you are unable to attend a Board meeting, please notify the Secretary or President.  

· Committee Chairs who are unable to attend a Board meeting are requested to fax or email a report to either the Secretary or President.  Such reports should also indicate any decisions and/or discussions that need to take place at Board level.

· Members who are unable to attend a Dinner meeting are requested to send an apology to Angela (at Queens Beach State School) or phone her at home before/after school hours.

· Members who do not send an apology that they are unable to attend a Dinner meeting are responsible for paying for their meal.  This is because it is assumed that you will attend if an apology has not bee forth coming.

A request:

I wish to request that all Committees have regular meetings.  I would like these meetings to take place on one of the days between the Dinner and Board meetings.  The cycle of meetings would therefore go something like:

Month 1:-

1st Wednesday of month – Board meeting

2nd Wednesday of month – Dinner meeting

Committees hold meeting/s

Month 2:-

Board meeting

Dinner meeting

Committees hold meetings………..etc

Such committee meetings may only involve a ‘phone around’ rather than a sit down meeting.  However, it is essential to the overall operations of the club that matters are discussed/organized by the various committees so that reports can then come to Board meetings and so that the cycle continues successfully.

Please take time to consider my messages and request.  I look forward to members feedback which will be most welcome.

Cheers,

Laraine

Letters to the Editor      (
News from the Vennards:

We haven't said anything to you about this until now because we wanted to wait until things were final. We have just purchased a one-bedroom unit, near Coolangatta, Surfers Paradise, as an investment property.   Settlement was last week and I thought you might like to know, in case you or anyone is interested in reasonably priced accommodation for an upcoming  getaway to the beach. It's available for weekends or on a weekly basis.   For now, Rob and I will be handling bookings until we can find an agent. Weekends will cost about $100 for 3-nights and $200 for the week. These prices are for friends and family. Prices will be a bit different for people we don't know but can be discussed on an individual basis. In any case,  it's a one-bedroom, high rise unit that overlooks the ocean, nestled among lush greens, and has a beautiful ocean view from every window! 
We have included just the one photo for now. Let me know if you're interested.
Any items of interest you wish published, write to the editor or email your info, we want an entertaining and informative newsletter.  


The Editor


Bowen Zonta Club Newsletter


PO Box 1023


BOWEN  QLD  4805


Email: dympian.lee@bigpond.com
Women in Profile   

LARA, LARA, LARA
Born 27th August 1969 at Crows Nest Womans hospital Sydney.  I am the eldest of two children to Roger & Gail Palfreyman, the other being my brother Brent.

My education began at Terry Hills Primary School, where I spent my first two years before moving to Bilgola Plateau with my family, here I spent the remainder of my junior years.  I completed my school certificate and Higher School certificate at Barrenjoey high school, Avalon, this was to the amazement of my parents as our school was right next to the beach.  Needless to say I preferred the beach to school.

I worked part time and during school holidays at Beachcomber take away at Palm Beach.  These were some of the best years of my life.

With school finished I was itching to get into the workforce and got my first full time job at Angus & Coote jewellers.  I then enrolled at the Receptionist Centre of NSW and completed a secretarial course.  This lead to a job at Sigma Data at Artarmon.  After two years it was time for a change and I then went to Samualsons Film Service. 

After attending my friends 21st in Mackay I decided it was time for a total change.  I headed off overseas to Bali and then set up post in Airlie Beach.  Here I had a variety of jobs from working as a hostess on a catamaran to working at an auto electrics in Proserpine.

My friends had purchased a hotel in Bowen and needed some help, so off to Bowen I went.  After working at the Commercial Hotel I got a job at the Bowen Golf Club, this is where I met my husband Glenn.  I gave birth to our beautiful daughter Karla on the 18th April 1994 and then went to work at the meatworks.  I started off in the boning room as a tally clerk, trust me I didn’t eat meat for months.  This then lead to a job as a payroll clerk in the office.

With the closure of the meatworks I then went to work for the Bowen Independent, here I stayed for 4 years.  Glenn and I decided to take a punt and purchased the Bowen Pool Shop where we have been for 4 ½ years.

I joined Zonta because I wanted to be able to contribute something to the local community.  I also love playing golf, when I get the time as well as outrigging.  I am also involved in the Queens Beach Rodeo association.

There are lots of other bits and pieces in between that I have done, but hey, you don’t have all day to read them.

I am really enjoying my role as secretary and value the friendships that we have within our club.

Post script:  Lara is on holidays but managed to sell the house before leaving – hope you have a great holiday Lara!

(     (      (     (
Committee Reports

MEMBERSHIP:

PROPOSED PROSPECTIVE NEW MEMBERS

TO BE PERUSED BY ALL MEMBERS

ANY OBJECTIONS TO LYN ALLISON

Bev Smith

Lyn Carroll

Michelle Lienski

Jenny Brazil

Pamla Betzel

Carmel Westwood

Helen Woodhouse

Marion McDermott

Debbie Clarke

                                                                                 Zonta Program Report – September 2004 

Once again we had a very enjoyable and very tightly packed evening at our Dinner Meeting on September 8th.  Our program ended by running over time which is a little unfortunate but I think everyone would agree that the evening was well worth the effort, and NO, we won’t make a habit of it.

We welcomed guests to the dinner Kerry Naughton Menzies, Therese Mayhew, Leonie Taylor and Michelle Lanski.

We arranged our seating by way of matching an object to the country in which it belonged and I am fairly happy that no special arrangements took place.  This then became a good conversation piece during dinner as members read some information of the particular object/item of interest.  It was great to see just how much personal and informed conversation was forthcoming from this.

Following dinner we welcomed Judy Adsett Coordinator Healthier Bowen Shire Partnership, along with Tarja Martin Health Promotion Officer Bowen Health Service District.  These ladies were great to listen to, even if we didn’t in all honesty like everything they had to say! They showed how well prepared, knowledgeable and passionate they are with regards to health issues.  While Tarja gave us valuable information on chronic disease issues Judy shared with us the role of the Healthier Bowen Shire Partnership.

They also appreciated the enthusiasm our members showed with regards to health promotion projects that could be undertaken in our community.  I am quite confident that we will be hearing more from these ladies on issues close to us at a dinner meeting during 2005.

Following the presentation Julie was the lucky winner of our raffle, she was also given our best wishes during her present travels overseas.

Forward Program

BOOKFEST  will be held during our Dinner Meeting 13th October  at the Castle Motor Lodge.

This entails members bringing along something that they have read which they believe a fellow Zontian will also enjoy.  Members will be given the opportunity to give a brief  description if they wish  to enlighten other members, the item will then be auctioned, hopefully by our resident Auctioneer Rhonda, and raise a few funds for the club. 

I would hope all members join in this activity, but please don’t go rushing out to buy something and cause yourselves unnecessary expense.  Remember humour is just as good to read and is sometimes a pleasant break from reality.  Ladies you will have to trust me to Rate these contributions as being suitable for our members to read.

November and December programs are in place and will be discussed at the October Dinner Meeting.

Cheers for now

Cheryl

Quote – 
“Unless you choose to do great things with it, it makes no difference how much you are rewarded, or how much power you have”.

Oprah Winfrey
Also, 

I have had contact from Sandra Myers and she has decided not to proceed with the Breast Cancer Pink Ribbon Luncheon this year.  Sandra has personal commitments on that same weekend and does not want to proceed with a “half hearted” attempt, which I have to agree with.

She has asked if I would pass on her thanks to all ladies of Zonta for their continued support with this campaign.

· (I thought you may like to know that from my involvement with Sandra in other cancer fund raising ventures the Cancer Foundation has received approximately $40,000-00 from the Bowen population this year.  What a great effort.)
STATUS OF WOMEN

To organise a venue and suitable date when birthing kits arrive for assembly day.  It is noted from the Mackay newsletter that they are also taking part in this project.
FUNDRAISING

The Body Shop raffle will be on display tonight and assistance will be required to sell tickets at either Woolworths, Magees or Hickmotts.
Keep in mind that at short notice we could be told about a Movie Premiere Night. 
Notes from Board Meeting:
“If any club or oganisation approaches a member seeking Zonta’s support, please request that this be formalised by a letter to the Secretary.”

Support was given for the publication of a book by Robyn Henderson showing women involved

in the agricultural industry.  Robyn seeks members’ advice on this project and once completed this could be a financial windfall for Zonta.  Further discussion re details will take place at the dinner meeting.

A motion will be put to the general meeting regarding the club’s support of a lady who we feel is advancing the Status of Women in that she is the first person in Queensland and possibly Australia to graduate with a Bachelor of Social Science Degreee, majoring in disaster mitigation and Asia Pacific Community Studies.  Her profile follows:

JOY ALEXANDRA SHORT

Joy, who will turn 21 on the 29 January 2005, received her secondary education at Bowen State High School where she graduated in 2001.

During her high school studies, Joy completed her core subjects – German Language Studies from basic, intermediate to advanced levels which she totally managed and implemented on her own cognisance.  Joy also studied for ancient history and received a State Encouragement Award, which was presented by the School of Distance Education at a ceremony at the Queensland History Museum in Brisbane.

Joy was an active member of the Bowen Youth Council during her Senior High School years.,

During her school holidays, Joy has supplemented her education expenses by working for the Rockmans Clothing Store and a number of local packing sheds in the horticultural industry.

During her University breaks, Joy has supplemented her study expenses by working for a plant breeder of Snowy River Seeds in the roles of Pollinator and trials Supervisor and this year was put in sole charge of the plant breeding trials.

Joy wanted to do something memorable to help others as a celebration of completing her high school secondary education and through the Mercy Ships Program, travelled to New Zealand where she boarded the Mercy Ship for a public relations tour of both North and South Islands, as a volunteer to raise awareness and funds for the free medical and dental services on board being provided to the Pacific Island Communities.

Joy is about to graduate from James Cook University in Townsville, where she has been studying for a Bachelor of Social Science Degree, majoring in disaster mitigation and Asia Pacific Community Studies.  She is the first one to graduate with this Degree in Queensland and possibly Australia.

During the course of her studies in social welfare and anthropology, her mentor and tutor, Dr Jane Thompson, suggested that she should apply to the Centre of Eco-Cultural Studies (CES) in Sigiriya in Central Sri Lanka to work with the Community Development Program.  This involves assisting in administration of CES Community Education Program, language training – teaching English at local primary and secondary schools, maintaining records and progress reports. 

An official letter of invitation has now been sent to Joy from Sri Lanka.

Joy is seeking funding to cover living expenses while in Sri Lanka.

ZONTA 100 CLUB WINNERS
WEEK 1 J MARTIN

WEEK 2 J MARTIN

WEEK 3 E KLUKAS

WEEK 4 K & R MCRAE

WEEK 5 T & R DOYLE

WEEK 6 G WILSON

WEEK 7 S & D SCHMIDT

WEEK 8 J TOMS

WEEK 9 T & B SCHMIDT

WEEK 10 B EVERDING
WEEK 11 H. BENNION

WEEK 12 L. LEATHER

WEEK 13 BOB KNIGHT

WEEK 14 J. MCELINNEY

WEEK 15 K GEORGE

WEEK 16 GWEN ZYLA

WEEK 17 GLENDA RICHARDS

Committee Chairs for 2004/2005

Finance & Fundraising
Betty Ann Wright

Membership & Classification
Lyn Allison

Status of Women, Service
Rhonda Nilsson

Program
Cheryl Vennard

Communication & PR
Linda Tickle

Attendance
Angela Cornwell

Archives
Janice Pearce

United Nations
Von Hickmott

Raffles
Melda James

Nominating Committee
Jill Knight


Karole Bayldon


Cheryl Vennard

Newsletter
Rhonda Nilsson

DON’T FORGET BOARD MTG HIGH SCHOOL 
WED 3rd November 5PM

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of Zonta International[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.png]






BIRTHDAYS





None!





if you know different to this, please let me know – I will bring the little birthday book to our meeting.














 “Advancing the status of women”
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 “Our land must remain their everlasting sanctuary”

